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A F E W  T H O U G H T S  F R O M  T H E  P A S T O R 
 

 

A dear friend of mine was ordained this month.  After almost three years of waiting, serving as a 

chaplain, she finally entered into a call in a congregation and was ordained to the ministry of word and 

sacrament.  Her ordination service was the end of a long season of waiting, and on the other side of that long 

wait was a mix of emotions.  Joy, but some sadness as a call to this congregation meant a move for her 

family.  Hope, but uncertainty as a new congregation embarked on a journey of ministry with her.  

Excitement, but some apprehension about moving from a city to a small town.   

 

A former professor of mine delivered the sermon, and touched on this messy, mixed up bag of emotions 

we carry with us when we enter into a space between spaces.  When we stand on the threshold of a new year, 

a new job, a new life choice, a new move, there is often a mix of excitement, dread, fear, anticipation, joy 

and sorrow.  We carry all these things with us, and some of them can make us more than a bit uncomfortable. 

 

So it seems no surprise that this great season of waiting that we call Advent doesnôt have quite the fans 

that Christmas does.  Standing on the threshold to Christmas, as we prepare to celebrate the birth of Jesus 

Christ, can make us a little uncomfortable.  Perhaps it is because underneath it all, our need for Immanuel, 

God with us, is so acute that we are ready to run full force into Christmas.  Or, perhaps it is because that 

waiting, that longing for this God made flesh reveals to us how desperate our need is for a new and different 

kind of life and in that need we find ourselves with that mix of emotions as we wait during these four weeks- 

excitement, hope, uncertainty, joy, sadness. 

 

The space between spaces has stuck with me over these last days.  How do we, as a people of faith, live 

into the space between spaces?  How do we live into the great waiting that is Advent?  How do we live into a 

kingdom that is already and yet still to come?  How do we live faithfully in a space between spaces? 

 

I canôt say I have any of the answers, but I do know that we can be certain that there is some deepening 

of our faith to be done in the waiting we will celebrate together.  In these next weeks, I hope you will join me 

in listening to Godôs Word, in waiting together as the story unfolds, and in learning to live faithfully in this 

space between spaces. 

 

Grace and Peace, 

 

Pastor Petersen     
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    Hereôs a brief look at some of the events and news 

items in 1978, the year we celebrated the 75th 

anniversary of Irving Park Lutheran Church: 

            * Ross Henry Larson was in the middle of his 15

-year run as pastor at IPLC. Pastor Larson led our 

congregation from 1971 to 1986. G. Erik Hagg was the 

visitation pastor, Charles Olson was the choir director 

and Martha Schurke was the organist. 

            * The Footlighters, our group of theatrical and 

musical entertainers, presented ñOldies With Goodies,ò 

a turn of the century musical revue ñwith tempting ice 

cream treatsò in the Educational Building on two nights 

in late October in recognition of the 75th anniversary. 

Admission price was $1. Nancy Johnson was in charge 

of costumes and special effects. 

            * The Tidings was published every two weeks. 

            * The Boy Scout Mothers Auxiliary presented its 

annual Square Dance in the gym on Nov. 25 to raise 

funds to send scouts to our Camp Cayuga in Elcho, Wis. 

            * The Adult Choir presented a Choral Worship 

Festival on Nov. 19 in honor of the 75th anniversary. 
            * The Luther Singers from Luther North High 

School performed at the Lutheran Church Womenôs 

annual Christmas program in Victory Hall on Dec. 13. 

Good things often come in threes. Or, as was the case in the last few weeks 

in the Return to Sender office, maybe itôs 3İ. 

            In the November Tidings, we printed a 1944 letter written to Pastor 

Joshua Oden by Sgt. John Richard Nord. There also was a letter from IPLC 

member Mildred Schott, who had unsuccessfully tried to send a letter to 

Sgt. Nord. 

            Thanks to a few Internet searches and an extremely helpful suburban 

church worker, we found Sgt. Nordôs son, David, and returned his fatherôs 

letters to him in El Cajon, Calif. Weôre guessing Mildred Schott never 

thought it would take 65 years for her letter to reach its destination. 

             Diane Moody, the parish coordinator for Grace Lutheran Church in 

Northbrook, was instrumental in locating David Nord. A funeral for his 

father, who passed away July 4, 2006, was held at Grace Lutheran. 

David Nord said his father, a ham radio operator for many years, had 

worked for Illinois Bell before and after WWII. Late in his career, he 

installed a mobile phone in the limousine of the original Mayor Daley.  

A few days later, the second and third letter writers were located. Ironically, both were members of the 1935 

Confirmation Class, and their photos were on the same line of the Confirmation Class composite photo. 

One letter writer, Holger Nordin, is enjoying life in Palo Alto, Calif., near his son Ken. Mr. Nordin, an Army 

veteran, went into sales after WWII. He was the sales manager for the Wall Street Journal in the early 1960s. Later, he 

worked in sales for Allied Van Lines. 

Yet a few days later, we heard from the family of James E. Ebenholtz, another 1935 Confirmation Class member. 

There was one letter from Mr. Ebenholtz that we hope to be sending soon to the youngest of his four daughters in 

Crawfordsville, Ind. Mr. Ebenholtz died in 1982, a few months before what would have been his 60th birthday. 

Oh, that ñhalfò person? We have a letter from a soldier named George Palm. After a few hours of sleuthing, we 

think Mr. Palm may have been the husband of one of Pastor Odenôs cousins. Unfortunately, after checking with two of 

Pastor Odenôs grandchildren, Josh and Pam, we couldnôt confirm the 65-plus-year-old family connection. But the letter 

gives enough hints that we think weôre on the right track to find Mr. Palmôs family somewhere in Michigan. 

HISTORICALLY  SPEAKING  

Correspondence from two members of the 
1935 Confirmation Class, Holger Nordin and 
James Ebenholtz, were discovered in the 
Return to Sender collection.  

RETURN TO SENDER 

The Sunday School program, ñChristmas Is Happiness ï 

Past and Present,ò took place at 4 p.m. on Dec. 17. It 

featured a nostalgic recreation of the 1903 Christmas 

pageant. 

            * Holly Lundquist was elected secretary of the 

Church Council. Dorothy Helgeson and Sharon Iverson were 

named delegates to the synod, and Larry Lundquist was an 

alternate. 

            * Abbey Davis and her son, Arthur, became IPLC 

members on Nov. 5. 

            * The weekly December calendar of events included 

meetings of scouts (Junior Girls, boys and girls Explorers, 

Cub Scouts and Boy Scouts); basketball teams (pre-prep, 

junior and senior teams) and choirs (Adult, Junior and 

Celeste). 

            * Former pastor Kenneth Farb came back to IPLC 

and conducted the Swedish Julotta service at midnight, right 

after the Christmas Eve service at 10:30 p.m. Betty Fridlund 

was the lector at the 10:30 a.m. service on Christmas Day. 

            * Student Recognition Sunday was on Dec. 31. 

 

--Ralph Greenslade 
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ANNUAL  SUNDAY SCHOOL PROGRAM 
 

Join the Sunday School on Sunday December 20th when 

they present their annual Christmas program as part of 

the 10:30 worship service. Coordinating with our theme 

of Godôs World, Our Hands the pageant is entitled ñThe 

Best Place to Spend Christmasò. Angels of the typical 

teen variety and adorable cherub variety will take us 

around the world searching for the ideal place to 

celebrate the holiday. Along the way they will explore 

the customs and traditions of Africa, Sweden, Germany, 

France, Latin America,  the islands, and even California 

before stumbling on the best place for all of to spend 

Christmas. You donôt want to miss this sure-to-be-

delightful Christmas message from our IPLC children. 

 

THANK  YOU! 
 
I am amazed to be this yearôs recipient of the Donna 
Jean Holmquist service award. There are so many who 

work tirelessly and deserve recognition that I must say I 

humbly accept on behalf of all the good volunteers of 

IPLC. Donna Jean was an inspiration and beloved friend 

to many. What an honor to be included on her plaque. 

 

Blessings and peace, 

Grace Wielock 

 

RAYMOND WALLSTROM  
 

Former longtime IPLC member Raymond 

Wallstrom, 84, passed away Nov. 3 in Hot Springs, Ark. 

He was a member of the 1939 Confirmation Class at 

IPLC and served many years as a member of the Church 

Council and an usher before relocating in the 1970s. 

Mr. Wallstrom was born Oct. 29, 1925, in Chicago. 

He was a Navy veteran and was an executive in the sales 

department of Fast Heat Manufacturing Co. in Elmhurst 

before retiring. 

Survivors include his wife, Faye Wallstrom of Hot 

Springs, Ark., and two daughters, Chris (Ken) 

VanDerHorst and Kari (David) Albright, four 

grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Memorial 

services were held at First Lutheran Church in Hot 

Springs.  

 

Family photo  
 

An 8-year-old girl was showing her 4-year-old sister 

some pictures from her Bible. The younger sister was 

fascinated by a picture of Mary and baby Jesus. After 

examining it intently, she asked, ñBut whereôs Joseph?ò 

The older sister thought for a moment and replied, 

ñHeôs taking the picture.ò 

SING-ALONG MESSIAH 
SUNDAY, DECEMBER 13TH 

 

You are cordially invited to lend your voice to the Irving 

Park Fine Arts Committeeôs Sing-Along Messiah on Sunday, 

December 13, 2009 at 3:00 p.m. 

The concert will feature soprano Natalie Ford, mezzo 

soprano Sara Stern, tenor Christopher Puckett and baritone 

Christopher Richard.  Soloists will 

be accompanied by a chamber 

orchestra and two choirs -- the 

Irving Park Lutheran Church 

Chancel Choir and the Lutheran 

Choir of Chicago, conducted by 

Roger L. Bingaman and Wilbert O. 

Watkins, respectively. 

 The audience will be invited 

to sing the Christmas portion of 

George Frideric Handelôs famous 1742 oratorio.  The program 

will also include a Christmas carol sing-along.  Whether you're 

a novice singer or a pro, your voice is welcome! 

The concert will be held at the Irving Park Lutheran 

Church, 4100 N. Harding Avenue.   Admission to the concert is 

free of charge, though donations will be accepted.  An informal 

reception with the performers follows the concert. 

  

For more information, call 773.267.1666 or go to 

irvingparkfinearts.org. 

 

 

WEST WALKER  HOLIDAY  ART INVITATIONAL , 
DECEMBER 12TH 

 
Whether youôre just starting your holiday shopping or 

looking to finish up, youôll find plenty to choose from at the 

West Walker Holiday Art Invitational.  The sale of one-of-a-

kind items will be held Saturday, December 12th from 10:00 

a.m. to 5:00 p.m. at the Irving Park Lutheran Church Gym, 

4057 N. Harding (Harding at Belle Plaine).  Admission to the 

sale is free. 

Over 15 artists will be selling handmade jewelry, ceramics, 

recycled textiles, ornaments, screen-printed linen soft goods, art 

books, photography, letterpress cards, paintings, handmade 

stuffed animals, dolls and more. 

 The Holiday Art Invitational is a fundraiser for the Magic 

After-School Place (MAP). Proceeds from table sales and a 

drawing featuring the works of participating artists will go to 

MAP. 

 In addition to beautiful handmade gifts for everyone on 

your list, you'll also find crafts for kids, music, refreshments, 

and a cafe featuring delicious Mediterranean sandwiches and 

salads from Zebda, the neighborhoodôs hottest new 

restaurant.  For more information, contact Sarah Steedman at 

773.539.1716 or westwalkerartfair@sbcglobal.net. 

mailto:westwalkerartfair@sbcglobal.net
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THE ADVENT WREATH 

As Christians, we use symbols to express visually the basic tenets of our faith and as reminders of the pilgrimage 

of our life in Christ. Symbols can have heightened meaning for us when associated with particular seasons of that journey. 

One such symbol is the Advent wreath.  

 

The Advent wreath has its roots in the pre-Christian practices of northern Europe. People sought the return of the 

sun in the dark time of the year (at the winter solstice) by lighting candles and fires. As early as the Middle Ages, Chris-

tians used fire and light to represent Christ's coming into the world. Using this same symbolism, the Advent wreath devel-

oped a few centuries ago in Germany as a sign of the waiting and hopeful expectation of the return in glory of our Lord 

Jesus Christ. The wreath, a circle, came to represent the eternal victory over death through Jesus Christ. The evergreens 

were a sign of the faithfulness of God to Godôs people, even in death, and the lighted candles were a reminder of the light 

of Christ brought into the world. 

 

This symbolism can be just as strong for us today. As is the case with all symbols, they speak most loudly to re-

mind us of God's promises of life when they are drawn directly out of our daily experience and environment. One should 

consider using only natural materials from God's creation when making an Advent wreath. Evergreens come in many va-

rieties and may be treated with a flame retardant substance. Branches of holly, laurel, and other green shrubs, which retain 

their freshness longer than pine, may also be used. The circular shape, a symbol of eternal life, is most important. Using an 

alternative shape, such as a log, would diminish the meaning of the symbol, which is no longer a circle. 

 

There is no one prescribed color for the candles, although several traditions are current. Four natural colored can-

dles are always appropriate and symbolize the Light for which we wait. Four deep purple candles, a sign of the penitential 

nature sometimes attributed to the season, may be appropriate. Congregations that use blue as the liturgical color during 

Advent would be consistent to use blue candles. The older practice using a pink candle on the third Sunday in Advent is 

no longer consistent with the current lectionary. 

 

Over the years the candles of the wreath have been given names.  The first week, sometimes a blue or purple can-

dle is the Prophecy Candle.  The second week is the Bethlehem Candle, the third week, sometimes the pink candle, is the 

Shepherdsô candle.  The fourth candle is the Angelôs Candle. 

 

Liturgical renewal in the last decades of this century has shifted the focus of these four weeks to one of hope and 

expectation of the coming of the Christ. This hope looks forward not only to celebrating the child in the manger, but even 

more to Christôs coming in glory at the end of timeï-a continuation of the eschatalogical emphasis of the last Sundays af-

ter Pentecost. Candles in rich royal blue are symbolic of this hope. Coincidentally, these two colors, purple and blue, have 

long been associated with the same ideas: the symbolic colors of royal blood and of longing; the natural colors of the 

dawn before the sun rises and the deep shades of midnight. 

 

The size of the Advent wreath should be appropriate to the size of the worship space. Although the wreath should 

not draw attention away from the font, the table, and the ambo, it should be of sufficient size to make a strong statement 

about the meaning of the season. It may be hung or placed 

on a table or stand but it is never put on the altar. 

 

Because the Advent wreath does not carry with it 

liturgical action or significance, it should be lit simply and 

unobtrusively, perhaps before the service when the other 

candles are lighted. It is also appropriate to light the candle 

after the Old Testament reading during the singing of the 

psalm or as a part of the entrance rite immediately follow-

ing the entrance hymn.  

 

The Advent wreath is also appropriate for daily use 

in home devotions. The making of the wreath can be a fam-

ily activity, using materials gathered from the yard or gar-

den. Resources for use of the Advent wreath in the home, 

including suggestions for assembling a wreath, are among 

can be found at www.elca.org. 
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In keeping with our Sunday School theme for the 

year, God's World, Our Hands, the Sunday School 

has been visited by two speakers who have put 

those words into action.  In October David Hall Sr. 

talked to the children about his work in Haiti. For 

numerous years he has made week-long trips to 

Central or South America where he has assisted a 

team of dentists providing dental care to children 

who would never have had dental care without 

these visits. Sunday School student and grandson 

David Hall III was understandably proud of his 

grandfather's efforts to bring help and God's word 

to God's children. 

 

Franklin and Margot Lurieᾷs family friend Elaine 

Mueller visited Sunday School in November and 

related her stories of helping to finance and build 

schools in Rwanda.  She goes to the Rwanda every 

summer and works toward the goal of providing 

education and schools through the Benebikira 

Sisters Foundation.  Elaine engaged the Sunday 

School with her pictures of the children and 

description of the school environment in Rwanda 

compared to here. The children of IPLC have been 

enriched by these visits and hope to have more 

global emissaries visits in the new year. 

GODôS WORLD, OUR HANDS IPLC welcomed three new members on  

Confirmation Sunday, October 25.  

Members of the 2009 Confirmation Class are  

(from left) Krista Grunst, Alan Johnson and Laura Jennison 

WHAT IF WE SPENT LESS MONEY ON GIFTSé 

AND GAVE MORE OF OURSELVES? 

Spend time sharing...giving...building...creating 

relationships...memories...happiness! 

 

Please join us for the  

 

Advent Creative Fair 
 

Activities for the whole family, including:  Make your own 

Cookies in a Jar - Beginner Knitting Tips 

Making Christmas Ornaments - Family Portraits 

Projects from the Chicago Weaving School 

ELCAôs Global Gift Giving Program and so much more! 

Donôt forget to bring a dozen cookies for our Cookie Exchange! 

 

Friday, December 11th, 2009 

6:30 to 8:30 p.m. 

 
Admission is $10 per family at the door 

to cover the cost of supplies. 

 

Irving Park Lutheran Church, Victory Hall 

3938 W. Belle Plaine Chicago, IL  60618 

773.267.1666 

 

Imagine how many people you could help with 
all that money saved! 

WORSHIP FULL - SPEND LESS - GIVE MORE - LOVE ALL 

GIVE MORE PRESENTS 

P r e s e n c e ! 

For more information, visit adventconspiracy.org 
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These trees, which keep their green 

leaves year-round, are symbolic of 

Christmas, eternal life and Godôs 

everlasting love. In the Bible, 

evergreen trees are called the 

ñcedars of Lebanon,ò suggesting 

growth (Psalm 92:12), height 
(Amos 2:9), fragrance (Hosea 

14:6) and steadfast faith. 

+ CHRISTIAN SYMBOLS  +  

SEMINARIANôS CORNER 
BY: ZACHARY JOHNSON 

 

 Have you ever found yourself waiting during this 

time of year?  Maybe you are waiting in line at the mall or 

grocery store to purchase gifts, or that perfect Christmas meal 

that you will prepare.  Maybe you are waiting for Christmas 

vacation, a time to escape the demands of work life.  You 

might be waiting for those Christmas goodies to finish 

baking so you can munch on them while sitting by the warm 

fire, sipping some hot cocoa.  It seems that we spend a lot of 

time waiting for this time of year.  We are waiting for the 

chance to sing our favorite carols in church, and waiting for 

family members that we havenôt seen in a long time to arrive. 

 Whatever you are waiting for, have you thought of 

those who maybe waiting for different reasons.  Someone 

who is waiting for a job so they can give their family a little 

taste of Christmas.  Someone who is waiting for a stranger to 

offer them a warm meal, maybe someone who is waiting for 

the pain and sting of losing a loved one to end.  Yes we do 

wait for a lot of things this time of year, and while we wait 

we cry out to the wilderness for an answer, for a sign, for 

hope. 

 Advent is a wonderful season to help us remember 

that we are waiting for that one person, that messiah who can 

gives us that answer, that sign, that hope we have been 

waiting for.  In four short weeks we will celebrate the birth of 

our savior Jesus Christ, and we will celebrate and sing 

ñHark! The herald angels sing.  Glory to our new born 

Savior!ò  But until then It is good to sit in wait and 

anticipation, and in that wait and anticipation we can hope 

for that promised savior, and in that hope we can remember 

what is truly important to us this time of year.  That God, 

hearing our cries, will in four weeks, bless us with our 

answer, our sign, our hope, and a love that is everlasting.  

Peace be to you this season as we all wait. 

IRVING PARK  COMMUNITY FOOD PANTRY 

A few additions to the published report 

for the Annual Congregational Meeting 

  

After the report was written and published for the Annual 

Meeting, a few things happened to change the figures in 

that report. 

  

TheFood Pantry Board of Directors met on October 5.  The 

figures for the entire month of September were more than 

we had anticipated.  The pantry served 1,929 people in 672 

households, a 32.6% increase over the same period in 

2008.  Comparing January through September 2009 with 

January through September 2009, showed 14,127 people 

served in 4,700 households.  Year to date: 28% more 

served than last year.   

  

In the Good News category:  Irving Park Lutheran Church 

will two representatives on the pantry board.  Joining me 

will be Annette Beltran, and Lee Stein is now a volunteer 

at the pantry.   

  

As the lone representative, I am happy to be joined by 

these two women.  Anyone else interested in volunteering 

on regular Wednesdays, or for special projects, can either 

just show up at the pantry about 8:30 a.m. Wednesdays, or 

contact me.  The pantry is open on Wednesdays from 9 

a.m. to 12:30 p.m. One special note: Volunteers use the 

entrance off the alley.  The pantry truck is likely to be 

parked near that door.  Come in, go down the stairs.  The 

office is to your left.  The clients line up on Keeler Ave. 

and come in at 9:a.m. 

  

Lois Schill 

 

 

LESSONS AND CAROLS  
 

 The traditional Christmas Eve service using Bible 

lessons and Christmas carols was first held in England in 

1918 at Cambridge Universityôs Kingôs College. Eric 

Milner-White, a 34-year-old who had just been appointed 

dean of Kingôs, planned the service. His previous experi-

ence as an army chaplain convinced him that the Church of 

England needed to make worship more expressive.  

 The service has been broadcast from Kingôs annu-

ally since 1928, missing only one year (1930). Radio lis-

teners could tune in and hear the service during World War 

II, although the name of Kingôs couldnôt be broadcast due 

to security precautions. During the war, the chapelôs an-

tique glass ð and thus all its heat ð had been removed.  

 Every year, millions of people worldwide listen to 

the ñFestival of Nine Lessons and Carols.ò Since 1919, the 
service has begun with the hymn ñOnce in Royal Davidôs 

City.ò 

EVERGREEN TREE 



24 Cheyenne Crook 

24 Lee Stein 

28 James Smith Grattan 

31 Jeffrey Greenslade 

 
DECEMBER  ANNIVERSARIES 

14 Nancy & David Hall 

17 Anne Puotinen & Yaz Ebeid 

 

ACOLYTES 
6 Dennis Sherlock, Emma Helgeson 

13 Andy Fogelis 

27  Laura Jennison 

 

ASSISTING MINISTERS 
COMMUNION ASSTISTANT 

6 Alyce Yorde Eleanor Kepp 

13 Rick Reschke Zach Johnson 

24 am:  David Hall 

24 pm:  Eleanor Kepp Gordon Johnson 

25 Lee Stein Sharon Iverson 

27 Rick Reschke Sue Geisler 

 

LECTORS 
6 Zach Johnson 

13 Elizabeth Stroz 

24 pm:  Lee Stein 

 

T I D I N G S  
From Irving Park Lutheran Church  

3938 W. Belle Plaine Ave. 

Chicago, IL  60618-1997 

 

 

Address Service Requested 

 DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS  
1 Ayla Benson 

1 Diane Plambeck 

1 Loretta Sherman 

3 Deja Carrasquillo 

3 Holly Lundquist 

3 Aimie Rucinski 

3  Rochelle Wilson 

4 Alyssa Crook 

4 Raeann Riojas 

6 Shirley Atkinson 

7 Dallas Brodersen 

8 Pat Desecki 

9 Brooke Petersen 

10 Reuben Erickson 

11 Marie Grunst 

11 Ingrid Sporrong 

14 Sue Biedron 

15 Alan Johnson 

16 Kathleen Swanson 

17 David Hall 

18 Mike Biedron 

18 Rebecca Haneberg 

18  Sylvia Harrison 

19  Kirsten Kimball 

20 Holly Cheslak 

20 Gloria Rucinski 

20 Kenneth Swanson 

23 Noel Nape 

23 Rio Wojtkiewicz 

Phone:  773.267.1666 

Fax:  773.267.0767 

 

Rev. Brooke Petersen, Pastor 

 pastorpetersen@iplc.org 

 

IPLC Office  

 office@iplc.org 

 

SERVICE SCHEDULE 

Sunday 

9:00 am Worship in the Chapel 

9:00 am Adult Ed and Sunday School 

10:30 am Worship in the Sanctuary 

 

STAFF 

Dawn Benson 
 Church Secretary/Bookkeeper 

 dawn@iplc.org 

Roger Bingaman 
 Dir. Of Music/Office Manager/Tidings 

Editor music@iplc.org 

Lynette Schroeter 
 Volunteer Sunday School Superintendent 

 gilschro@aol.com 

Dwan Buetow 
 Mid-week Worship Coordinator 

 dwan@iplc.org 

Chris Richard 

 Director of Ensemble 

 cnprichard@aol.com 

Dawn Benson & Phil Bole  
 Custodians: custodian@iplc.org 

 

CONGREGATIONAL COUNC IL  

 

Phil Bole Paul Clausen 

Pat Desecki Sue Geisler 

David Hall Elmer Haneberg  

Jill Hjelmgren Sharon Iverson 

Ginia Jahrke Eleanor Kepp 

Holly Lundquist Karen Lurie 

Lynette Schroeter Sandra Stumme 

Darcie Wadycki 

 

COUNCIL PERSON EMERI TUS 

 

Lloyd DaMask Gordon Johnson 

Richard Wielock 

 


